Phase 2 of Reopening North Bay Community Church


Here are nine points that outline Phase 2 of North Bay’s Reopening the Church Building plan. Please read through these points carefully.
 
1.) Everyone who is “high risk,” or not not feeling well is highly encouraged to stay home and watch the service online.
· Anyone who exhibits any of the CDC listed COVID19 symptoms (cough, shortness of breath, fever or chills, nausea or vomiting, etc.) or has a fever over 100.3F is highly encouraged to stay home
· Anyone who has reason to believe that in the past 14 days they recently came in contact with a person who has COVID19 is highly encouraged to stay home.
 
2.) Childcare will not be offered.
· Families with young children are encouraged to come if they are reasonably able to contain their kids to their family unit. 
· If families with kids do not feel ready to come they are encouraged to watch the service from their home with their small group or on their own
· During the worship service the gym will be open and available for use for any kids/families who feel the need to step away from the sanctuary. 
· During the worship service the nursery will be open for use for childcare needs, but children may not be left in the nursery without parental supervision.
· When the weather is nice, families with kids are also welcomed to go outside if they need to step away from the sanctuary.
· At this time we ask that you keep your kids out of the Sunday school rooms. NO GOING UPSTAIRS!!!
 
3.) The NB “Grushers” and greeting team will arrive early to prepare the church building and help ensure social distancing takes place during the service.
· The “Grushers,” along with other volunteers, will make sure that the church building and sanctuary are thoroughly cleaned before and after the service.
· At this time we are encouraging everyone to enter through the main front door. The “Grushers” will help direct you. 
· While in the Church building, please avoid unnecessary congregating in hallways and other close quarters.
4.) There will be no food or drink served at the church until further notice. Please feel free to bring your own coffee.
 
5.) Per Governor’s order, face masks are required for anyone over the age of 5 or unless they meet one of the CDC medical exemptions. 
· If someone over the age of 5 is not wearing a face mask, please understand that they fall under one of the medical exemptions.
· Please bring your own face mask from home. The Church has a limited supply if you forget.
 
6.) When it is possible and reasonable to do so, we highly encourage all people to practice social distancing.
· Please, to the best of your ability, refrain from hugs, handshakes, square dancing, “holy kisses,” and any other physical activities that would unnecessarily put people at greater risk.
· Please take steps to cough/sneeze into your arm and wash your hands regularly.
 
7.) Restrooms will remain open and be available for use. Please know that the bathrooms are thoroughly cleaned before and after the service.
 
8.) Tithes and offerings will remain available online, mailed in, or may be deposited in an offering dropbox that will be located in the sanctuary.
 
9.) Online video streaming will continue indefinitely, allowing people who still do not feel ready to return to the church building to participate in the worship service online with their small group or on their own.
